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                                                      P. O. Box 1361

                                       Mandeville, Louisiana 70470 

MEETING OF THE ALHA ANNUAL MEETING
St. Timothy United Methodist Church

February 16, 2012
Terri Lodge called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. Since there was not sufficient quorum present to conduct an annual meeting the meeting was immediately adjourned at 7:11 p.m. Pursuant to the bylaws those members present could be a quorum for electing directors.  Therefore a second meeting was called to order again at 7:12 p.m. to elect directors and provide annual information to the homeowners present.
I. First order of business was the introduction of 2011 officers and board members:

Terri Lodge – President

Ken Ress – Vice-President

James Peterson – Treasurer

Robert Contreras – Secretary

Mike Owen

Tony Tredente

II. Streets Donation. Terri Lodge informed the membership about the Board’s efforts in donating the streets to the parish. Terri mentioned that we were at the step where the parish had sent us a letter describing the different areas that had to be repaired before they would accept the donation: these areas are on Lake Vista Drive cul-de-sac to replace a 10 foot section of curbing, clean and fill cracks and to replace a couple cracked panels on Lake Vista Drive near Blue Heron Drive. In addition, Terri mentioned the parish would require a bond that would cover all streets in the subdivision for a two year period between Parish accepting streets into Parish system and when Homeowner Association can request repairs at parish expense. Finally, Terri pointed out that the Board would have to engage the services of a contractor that would do the repair work.  Three contractors looked at areas to be repaired and are either not interested in the work or gave bids: One gave a good price, but can’t fill in the cracks, other can do all work but cost was too much.  We are continuing to solicit bids and one contractor is looking to sub-contract out the cleaning and filling cracks.
Daryl O’Donnell asked the cost of the work involved, and Terri answered with an estimate of $6,000.00.  Daryl followed up by asking where would the money come from, and Jim answered it would come either from operating cash or from our cash reserve. Jim also clarified that the ALHA would have to pay for the cost of the bond.

Ken Ress then stated there were other areas that obviously needed to be repaired but that the parish had not included those areas in their list. Ken went on to state that this work had to be done in order to finalize the donation of the streets to the parish, and that it had been a tough process. He finalized his statement by making it clear that this work did not include the drainage.

Terri stated the Board was looking into different materials to make the repairs to the streets look better.  Where the streets needed cracks filled in, one contractor said that there is a product that is grey instead of black tar to fill the cracks.  We are hoping to find a contractor in our price range that could use the grey product.  The rest of the streets will be repaired in same material as now.
III. Common Areas/ Front entrance. After the discussion on the streets donation was over Terri went on to speak about the Board’s efforts to beautify the common areas. She went on to say that some but not all of the work had been done and that the Board would continue this work. The membership agreed in unison that the front entrance was looking much better.

IV. Gas Lights. Ken Ress addressed the work that was to be done on the gas lights. He made it clear that the covenants required the Board to maintain the gas lights. For this purpose the ALHA has a right of way into every yard to maintain the lights. Ken stated the Board would hire someone, likely Van Varnado, to do the work.

V. ACC. Harry Rich then gave the report on the Architectural Control Committee (ACC). According to Harry there were 19 requests by homeowners in 2011. Most of the requests, he said, are answered by e-mail.

VI. Chinchuba, LLC. Jim Peterson then gave a report on the ongoing spraying of the Lake and on the Chinchuba LLC. He stated that the ALHA had 3 members on the Board of the LLC. He gave a report on the problem associated with the neighbor of The Lakes who had built a swimming pool partial on the common grounds owned by the LLC. In other words the swimming pool violates the conservancy of the Lake. The LLC filed a Notice of Encroachment in the mortgage records of St. Tammany Parish in order to give notice to any potential buyer of the house from Mr. Bennett of the problem. He finalized by stating that the LLC had an ample supply of chemicals for spraying.

VII. Website. Terri made everyone aware that we had a new website.

VIII. Ditches and Drainage. Ken Ress started by saying that in some parts there were ditches that could use some cement work, but that it was obvious that in some places, like Blue Heron, there would need to be some digging done. To the extent possible we will try to work with the homeowners to correct the problems and improve the drainage throughout the subdivision.

IX. Treasurer’s Report. Jim Peterson presented the 2012 budget and among other things pointed out that we had reserved $7,500.00, or $30.00 per unit, for the work to be done on the lights.

X. Welcome/Bereavement. Lynn Staffier had a few words to remember the neighbors we lost this past year. The families all received flowers and the condolences from the ALHA.
XI. Christmas Party. It was a success.  Thanks to Harry and Shari Rich for hosting.
XII. NEW BUSINESS. Dan Shapiro, John Lodge and Rod Mickler volunteered to be on the Board for the year 2012. Terri Lodge and Tony Tredente resigned their positions on the Board.  The following new board was voted in by acclimation.
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Jim Peterson spoke about the ditch next to his house and said that Marty Gould (our parish councilman) would like to have it enclosed. There was some mention that the parish may also take over the drainage for the subdivision together with the streets. 
Ken Ress reported that a large overflow basin is under construction on Chinchuba Creek and would have the effect cutting the flow of water into Chinchuba Lake.  This is in reference to the Parish work taking place off of Hwy.59, draining into our Lake.  It would have the effect of slowing the inflow to the Lake from heavy rains.
Someone asked if we would have any recycling soon and Jim said that no plans to add this service with our contract with Waste Management (Waste Management does not offer any recycling) but that there were some private options available to all homeowners.

The meeting adjourned at 8:28.

